# 2021 北京海淀初一(上)期中

# 英 语

2021.11

## 听力理解(共28分)

一. 听后选择(共12份,每小题1.5分)

听下面 4 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有两个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 每段对话或独白你将听两遍。

- 请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题
- 1. How many people are there in the girl's family?
  - A. Six B. Seven C. Eight
- 2. Who is a doctor?
  - A. Mary's sister B. Mary's brother C. Mary's cousin
- 请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题
- 3. Where is the ruler?
  - A. Under the chair B. On the desk C. Under the desk
- 4. Whose ruler is it?
  - A. Jenny's B. Linda's C. Jack's
- 请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题
- 5. What does the girl want to find?
  - A. Her English book. B. Her pencil box. C. Her eraser.
- 6. What is the possible relationship(关系)between the speakers?
  - A. Teacher and student. B. Father and daughter C. Friends
- 请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题
- 7. What can we learn about the boy?
  - A. His new school is small.
  - B. He likes his English teacher best.

C. He often plays football after class.

8. What is the boy mainly talking about?

A. His friends. B. His teachers. C. His school life.

二. 听后回答(共6分,每小题2分)

听对话,根据对话内容笔头回答问题。每段对话你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第9小题

9. What is the girl' favourite color?

请听一段对话,完成第10小题

10. When does the man often play baseball?

请听一段对话,完成第11小题

11. What is the woman's telephone number?

三. 听后记录 (共10分,每小题2分)

请听一段独白,根据所听到的内容和提示信息,将所缺的关键信息填写在答题纸的相应位置上。本段独白你将 听两遍。

My Room						
My room is not big but	My room is not big but very <u>12</u> .					
The bed I make my bed every day to 13 it clean.						
	Above the bed, some <u>14</u> are on the wall.					
The bookstore	It is near the desk. Lots of books and a model <u>15</u> are in it.					
The16 It is between the door and the bookcase.						
	I always read books here.					

知识运用(共26分)

四. 单项填空(共9分,每小题1分)

17. There is map of China on the wall in my room.								
A. a	B. an	C. the	D. /					
18. Frank is my brotherlikes collecting stamps.								
A. She	B. Her	C. He	D. Him					
19. This isn'tbook. Mine is in the backpack.								
A. I	B. my	C. me	D. mine					
20. My classma	tesvery	nice to me. They	help me a lot wit	h my study.				
A. am	B. is	C. be	D. are					
21. My uncle is	a policeman. He	works <u>S</u> I	nanghai.					
A. on	B. to	C. at	D. in					
22Who are t	hese two girls in	the picture?						
They are	my sister Cindy	my cousin	n Helen.					
A. so	B. and	C. but	D. for					
23	is Bill, John? I c	an't find him.						
Look! He	e is on the playgr	ound.						
A. Where	B. What	C. When	D. Who					
24. Jim's grandpa watches TV news and newspapers in the evening.								
A. to read	B. reading	C. read	D. reads	5				
25Hey, Grace! Is this your dictionary?								
I am looking for it everywhere!								
A. Here you	are B. No p	roblem C. Yes	, thank you	D. Excuse me				
五. 语法填空(共5分,每小题1分)								

Peter brings home a toy car. He puts it in his room and goes out. The toy car <u>26</u> (look) around and wants to find a place to stay. It jumps onto the desk. There are some <u>27</u> (book)on it . They say, "This is our place. You can't stay here." It jumps onto the chair. There <u>28</u> (be) a hat. The hat says, "You hurt <u>29</u> (I)!" "Where is my place?" asks the toy car. "Come here!" says the bed. The toy car finds its place at last. It is now <u>30</u> the floor, under the bed. 六. 完形填空 (共 12 分, 每小题 1.5 分) "We have two many potatoes." said Caroline.

"Two many!" said his brother, Stewart. "I\_\_\_\_\_31\_\_\_them."

"We have mashed potatoes for lunch ,for dinner and for breakfast." said Caroline. "Thanksgiving is over." said Steward, crossing his arms. "We want new <u>32</u>."Every year, when Thanksgiving arrives, everyone comes over to their house: aunts and uncles and cousins. For the family meal, mashed potatoes are a must. But when everyone <u>33</u>, mashed



mashed potatoes

potatoes are still there. The food is kept in the fridge and will sit on children's plates for days and days. "Pleeeeeeease. Mom! Could we have something 34 ?"

"Anything but mashed potatoes, Mom!"

"Hmm..."Mom was 35 for a long time when something hit her. "I have an idea," said she excitedly.

Seeing Mom take something out of the fridge. Stewart's mouth fell open. "Mom" he shouted. "Those are the mashed potatoes."

"They sure are." said Mom. "I think I just remembered something my grandma liked to<u>36</u>." She pulled out a frying pan, poured some oil in it and turned on the heat. Then ,she put up the potatoes into pieces, covered them with floured, added (增加) some pepper and salt, and put them into the hot oil.

When the potatoes were done. Caroline picked one up and took a small bite( $\neg$ 小口)-the smallest bite in the world. Caroline was 37 . "Oh Stewart, these are really good!"

Stewart took a bite, too. His sister was right. The potatoes were 38.

"See?" said Mom. "leftovers aren't the end of the world. We can eat them in a new way."

31. A. hate	B. need	C. want	D. forget
32. A. drinks	B. sweets	C. food	D. fruit
33. A. comes	B. leaves	C. waits	D. stays
34. A. different	B. important	C. pretty	D. fun
35. A. sad	B. tired	C. angry	D. quiet
36. A. cook	B. meet	C. cut	D. wash
37. A. worried	B. excited	C. bored	D. relaxed
38. A. cold	B. terrible	C. delicious	D. safe 4 / 15

七. 阅读下列短文, 根据短文内容, 从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。(共 26 分, 每 小题 2 分)

		А				
		Noticeb	ooard			
	Computer Problems		Helper Wanted Figure Wanted Do you like kids? Do you like to play with them? We need many students to help in th Children's Home. You need to be friendly. It's a great chance to help others. Please call Mrs. Chan at 719-5598			
problems. I am Mr. V	Welcome to The Comp r will help you find out ho Wang. I can help you with e number is 719-5325.Call ow for free help!	ome computer your				
	Room to Rent(租)		Part-time Work			
desk and a chair. The Street. It has Wi-Fi	Do you need to rent ns. Each room has a bed, house is near a shopping of . Non-smokers only. Mo Her number is 719-533.	, a wardrobe, a center on Green	Part-time supermarket work. We need strong people. You can help clean up the shelves. We need your help to collect shopping baskets. If you have free time for six hours on Saturday, call Mr. White at 719-5586			
39. If your computer h	nas problems, you can cal	1				
A. 719-5325	B. 719-5598	C. 719-5338	D. 719-5586			
0.In the room to rent	, you can find					
A. a computer	B. shopping baskets	C. a desk	D. book shelves			
1.Who can you call t	to have part-time work?					
5						

At 6:00 pm, Lily got back home with her head down. She was very worried. Today the class teacher asked each student to finish a project(项目) to tell something about their life. Lily thought about it on the way home, but she didn't know how to do it.

Knowing about the reason, her father asked, "Why not make a time line? That is a list of important things in your life."

"Sure!" Lily answered. "Can you show me how?"

Lily's dad gave her a piece of paper, a pencil and a ruler. She held the pencil and used the ruler to draw a straight line. Then her father drew a small line across the longer line at the left end. Above the small line, he wrote, "Lily is born."

Lily is born	Lily learns to walk	Lily starts school	(***)	
L		1		~
17			1917	_

## Sept. 1st.2008

"Why did you make that small line at the left end, Dad?" Lily asked.

"On a time line, things are ordered from left to right. The first thing is placed(放置)at the left end and the last thing is placed at the right end."

Lily then wrote the month, the day and the year of her birthday under the first small line.

Next, her dad drew another small line to the right of the first small line. He wrote "Lily learns to walk." above that line. Then he drew another small line to the right of the second small line. Above this line he wrote, "Lily starts school."

"What about when I learned to ride my bike?" asked Lily.

"Right! We should add that," her dad said.

"I want to add pictures." Lily told her dad. She made a drawing of herself riding a bike and glued(粘贴)it to the paper. Her dad put a picture of Lily's first day of school on the time line, too.

Now their work was done. With joy in her eyes. Lily said. "Wow, this time line is a picture of my life!" "It is a picture of your life so far." her dad added. "There is a lot more to come"

42. Why was Lily worried when she got home?

- A. Because she couldn't draw a straight line.
- B. Because she couldn't remember her project.
- C. Because she had some trouble with the teacher.

D. Because she didn't know how to finish her project.

43. What did Lily's father write at the left end of the time line?

A. Lily is born. B. Lily starts school. C. Lily learns to walk. D. Lily learns to ride the bike.

44. How did Lily feel when the work was done?

A. Sorry. B. Tired. C. Happy. D. Lucky

С



Yoga is becoming more and more popular among children in the United State. In 2012, only 3% of children (aged from 4 to 17) practiced yoga. But last year more than 8% of them, or 4,900,000 children, started to fall in love with this activity, a recent survey(调查)shows.

Helen Caton is the owner of Yoga & Wellness studio in Richmond Virgima. She says that schools and preschools have asked her to teach yoga classes.

"Schools find their after-school programs before don't work." Caton says. "They're looking for something to free children from worries and help them feel relaxed." She says children can't sit for an hour-long class, so yoga classes for children should be varied. It means they can have more activities, such as dance s, songs, movements and so on.

Yoga & Wellness studio also gives beginning yoga classes to high school students. "We prepare the mats and walk them through a very beginner -friendly class." says the studio teacher Adrienne Dolberry. This month a group of 12th graders took part in the class. They learned how to use yoga to relax themselves before a test.

After practicing Yoga, many children think that yoga practice makes them healthier. It helps to develop (发展) the body and mind .Maybe next time, you can turn to yoga for help if you are feeling down or having troubles.

45. From the passage, we know that yoga classes can\_\_\_\_\_

A. make children sit for a very long time

B. relax children when they're worried

C. help students get good grades

D. bring students many friends

46. The underlined wore "varied" in Paragraph 3 probably means\_\_\_\_\_

A. easy B. colorful C. helpful D. short

47. Which of the following would be the best title for the passage?

- A. How Yoga Develops
- B. How Children Learn Yoga

C. Yoga: Becoming Harder for Children

D. Yoga: Becoming More Popular Among Children

D



My classmates sometimes ask me, "Jane, is it safe to be vulnerable(脆弱的) and share my story?" Will it make people not believe in me?

People believe that sharing vulnerability is weak. But it is not true. In fact, sharing vulnerability is a way of facing our life positively (积极地).Being vulnerable and sharing our stories and troubles show we are brave and strong. It is another feeling we need to know about.

Here is an example. There are two teachers. They will teach you how to speak in front of other .The first one talks about his diploma(文凭)from the university. The second shares a story of how he faced fears to find the confidence(自信心) to speak in public for the first time. Which one would you feel closer to? I think it's the second one.

We have found that sharing vulnerability makes us strong and brave, so now the question is "How to share it in the right way?"

The right way is to share our story from the positive side. In the end ,we can learn the lessons and get a powerful encouraging message.

A few days ago, I had my first class meeting and deeply shared how I felt from a positive side. In the class, I felt very vulnerable. But finally I decided to go public with it .So I shared my fears. I shared how my mind was trying to play with me every day and questioned(质疑) if I was good enough. Many classmates had the same feelings. Who doesn't have trouble every day? Then I shared how I faced my fears. My classmates truly agreed with me and my story brought them closer to me.

Our stories help us fine our life purpose (目的). So sharing them becomes a positive thing, not something to fear.

48. The writer thinks that sharing vulnerability makes us\_\_\_\_\_.

A. weak and sad B. fun and healthy C. sorry and scared D. brave and strong

49. The writer probably agrees that talking about our vulnerability\_\_\_\_\_

A. makes people feel closer to us B. is something to fear

C. makes people feel less positive D. is something to question

50. The underlined word "them" in the last paragraph refers to(指代)\_\_\_\_\_

A. ideas B. stories C. purposes D. facts

51. What's the writer's main purpose in writing this passage?

A. To let us know what vulnerability is.

B. To show us the importance of stories.

C. To help us face vulnerability positively.

D. To tell us how the writers faced the fears.

八. 阅读短文, 根据短文回答问题。(共10分, 每小题2分)

## 2022 Beijing Writer Olympic Games

Do you know something about the Winter Olympic Games? It happens once every four years. Beijing and Zhangjiakou will host(主办)the 2022 Winter Olympic Games together. For the first time in the Games' history. Beijing will become the first city to have hosted both the Summer and Winter Olympic Games.



The mascot for the 2022Winter Olympic Games is Bing Dwen Dwen. It shows Chinese culture and the international style. The name expresses Chinese people's love for the Olympic spirits, such as warmth, friendship and understanding.

The emblem for public on December 15,2017. It is called "Winter Dream". It looks like the Chinese character(汉字) for "winter". At the top of the emblem you can find a skater, while at the bottom is a skier. The lines in the middle mean mountains and show.

Besides the sports players, some people are also very important, but you may never notice them during the games. They are ice-makers. Ice-makers need to be careful about the temperature(温度)。 If the temperature is too high, there will be water on the ice and it will affect(影响) the game .They check and clean the track(跑道)during breaks in the game to make sure each game goes well.



Beijing is going to host the Writer Olympic Games on February 4,2022. We are ready to welcome the world's sports fans and best player to China.

- 52. Does the Winter Olympic Games happen once every four years?
- 53. Which city will become the first to have hosted both the Summer and Winter Olympic Game?
- 54. What is the name of the mascot for the 2022 Winter Olympic Games?
- 55. When was the emblem for the 2022 Winter Olympic Games introduced to the public?
- 56. Why do ice-makers need to be careful about the temperature?
- 九. 文段表达(10分)
- 57. 从下面两个题目中任选一题,根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 50 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入 总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

## 题目①

假如你是李华,你昨天在学校操场上丢失了书包。请你写一则寻物启事,描述一下书包的外观以及书包里的物品,并给出你的联系方式。

- 提示词语: color, notebook, call
- 提示问题: What does your schoolbag look like?

What do you have in the schoolbag?

Lost	
I lost my schoolbag on the playground yesterday.	
	Li
Ниа	

## 题目②

假如你是李华,你刚加入你校英文俱乐部(the English Club)。请用英文写一篇自我介绍,谈谈你的爱好,以及 假如该俱乐部的原因。

提示词语: favourite, read, sing, make friends

提示问题: What are your hobbies?

Why do you want to join in the English Club?

Hello, Everyone! I am Li Hua from Class 1, Grade 7.

# 2021 北京海淀初一(上)期中英语

# 参考答案

一、听	后选择								
1. B	2. C	3. A	4. C	5. B	6. A	7. B	8. C		
二、听	后回答								
9. (Ì	) Her favo	ourite colo	or is/ It is/It	's blue. 2	Blue.				
10. ①	) The mar	n/He (ofter	n) plays ba	sketball ir	the aftern	noon. ②I	n the after	100n.	
11. (H	Ier telepho	one numbe	er is/It is/It	's) 487-69	32.				
三、听	后记录								
12. tidy	13.	keep 1	4. photos	15. pl	lane 1	6. sofa			
四、单	项填空								
17. A	18. C	19. B	20. D	21. D	22. B	23. A	24. D	25. C	
五、语	法填空								
26. lool	ks 27	. books	28. is	29. me	30. on				
六、完	形填空								
31. A	32 C	33. B	34. A	35. D	36. A	37. B	38. C		
七、阅	读理解								
39. A	40.C	41. D	42. D	43. A	44. C	45. B	46. B	47. D	48. D
49. A	50. B	51. C							
八、阅	读与表达								
52. Yes.									
53. Beij	53. Beijing.								
54. Bing Duen Duen.									
55. On December 15, 2017.									
56. Because if the temperature is too high, there will be water on the ice and it will affect the game.									
九、书面表达									
范文:									
题目1									
简单版									

Lost

I lost my schoolbag on the playground yesterday. It is blue and white. I have a Chinese book and a math book in it. There

is a notebook and a pencil box. My student ID card is also in it. The schoolbag is very important to me. I must have it. If you find it, please call me at 685-6034.

### 丰富版

#### Lost

*I lost my schoolbag on the playground yesterday.* It is blue and white with an eye-catching doll outside. I have a Chinese book and a math book in it. There is a brand-new pencil box with some pens, an eraser and a pencil sharpener inside. The schoolbag is very important to me so I must have it. The finder will be given a suitable reward. If you find it, please call me at 685-6034.

Li Hua

Li Hua

## 题目2

## 简单版

Hello, everyone! I'm Li Hua from Class 1, Grade 7. I am glad to be in the club. I'm an outgoing person. Singing English songs is my favourite and I like reading English books every day. I want to join the English Club because I would like to make new friends here. Also, I hope I can find some good ways to learn English here. It will be a lot of fun! 丰富版

*Hello, everyone! I'm Li Hua from Class 1, Grade 7.* I am glad to be in the club. Singing English songs is my favourite and I spend a lot of free time reading English books and magazines. I would like to join the club for the following reasons. First, it will be a lot of fun if I can learn more about foreign culture here. Besides, I am an outgoing person and I want to make more friends here so that we can practice oral English together. I am sure we will enjoy ourselves in the club!

听力原文

## 一、听后选择

听下面 4 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有两个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段对话或独白你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第1至第2小题。

M: Wow, is this your family photo, Mary? You have a big family.

W: Yes. There are seven people in my family.

M: Is this girl your sister?

W: No, she is my cousin. She is a doctor!

M: Hello, Jenny! Let's play a guessing game! You can ask me any question to find the answer.

W: Well, is it in our classroom?

M: Yes, it is.

W: Is it on Linda's desk?

M: No, it isn't.

W: Is it under Jack's chair?

M: Good! It's under Jack's chair right now!

W: Haha... It's his ruler, right?

M: Yes! Good for you!

请听一段对话,完成第5至第6小题。

W: Mr. Black, may I have your help?

M: What's the matter?

W: I can't find my pencil box in the classroom this morning!

M: Sorry to hear that. What color is it?

W: It's red.

M: Is this your pencil box?

W: Wow, that's it! Thank you so much, Mr. Black!

请听一段独白,完成第7至第8小题。

Hello, everyone! I'm Zhang Mingming. I'm a 12-year-old boy. Now I am a middle school student. I really enjoy my new school life. Here are some reasons. Firstly, my school is very big and beautiful. I enjoy my time studying there. Secondly, my teachers are very nice. I like my English teacher best because she is very kind and she always helps me with my problems. Thirdly, I make many new friends. We always go to the library to read books together. After class, we often play basketball to relax. What a great school life!

二、听后回答

听对话,根据对话内容笔头回答问题。每段对话你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第9小题。

M: Are you sure you want this jacket?

W: Yes. I like it very much!

M: Why do you like it?

W: Because it's blue and blue is my favorite color!

M: Wow, that's cool!

请听一段对话,完成第10小题。

M: Jessica, do you like playing baseball?

W: Yes. I really like it!

M: That's great. Would you like to join us? We often play it in the afternoon.

W: Sure! I'd love to.

请听一段对话,完成第11小题。

W: Good morning! I'm Lucy Miller, your new English teacher.

M: Good morning, Miss Miller. I'm David.

W: Nice to meet you, David!

M: Nice to meet you, too, Miss Miller. May I have your telephone number please?

W: Sure. It's 487-6932.

三、听后记录

请听一段独白,根据所听到的内容和提示信息,将所缺的关键信息填写在答题纸的相应位置上。这段独白你将 听两遍。

Hello, everyone! This is my room. It's not big but very tidy. The walls are all pink. There is a big bed in my room. It is very nice. I make my bed every day to keep it clean. Above the bed, there are some photos on the wall. Next to the bed is my desk. I always do my homework here. There is a bookcase near the desk. Lots of books and a model plane are in it. Between my bookcase and the door, you can find a sofa. It is very soft. I always read books here. My room is small but I really like it.